Flint Memorial Library

Meeting of the Board of Trustees

March 21, 2007


The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Lorraine Sheehan at 7:05 p.m.  In attendance were Lorraine Sheehan, Karen Vitale, Marcia Bailey, David Cores, Colleen Manning, Grace Curley and Helena Minton.  


The minutes from the February 28, 2007, meeting were accepted.  


The library bills were circulated for review and signatures.


The Director’s Report was reviewed.  Helena noted that the security cameras, except the elevator one, had been installed and that the team of installers had worked efficiently and professionally on the task.  Colleen raised the question as to whether the cameras’ presence would cause any change in our meeting room policy or our patrons’/employees’ rights policies.  Helena offered to review them and report back to us.  Our old cameras had been accepted by Town Hall and will be re-used.   


The most recent Early Release day at the middle school had proceeded uneventfully.  The staff felt that the police were alert to the happenings at the library.  We thought a letter of thanks to Sergeant Brennan would be appropriate at this time, and perhaps again at the end of the school year.  


The incoming Youth Services Librarian, Kate Bell, has been hired and will start at the Flint part-time on April 9.  We plan to send a letter of thanks to Dianne Dowd for tremendous help during the transition between youth librarians.  


The conversation turned to North Reading Reads and how to structure it in 2008.  Next year, the library staff will oversee the program. 


Next, we turned to the issue of the Steinway A piano.  Phil Dardeno was able to join us for this portion of the meeting.  We have received a qualified appraisal for the piano for over $5,000.  Under the Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 30B, government agencies must dispose of assets with a value in excess of $5,000 by competitive sealed bids or public auction, unless the asset is given to a qualified tax exempt organization.   In order to comply with this law, we agreed to begin the bid process with a minimum bid of $10,500, and to work with Town Administrator Greg Balukonis.  Additionally, we decided to contact each of the parties who had written a letter of interest concerning the library and share with them this recent development, letting them know of the bid process and acknowledging their interest in the future of the piano.  Helena offered to draft a letter and have it reviewed by Lorraine and Mr. Balukonis.  As there was not a 48 hour notice of our meeting posted this month, the trustees acknowledged that they could not vote formally on moving forward with the process, but that we could assemble the pieces of the process in anticipation of a vote.   
Lastly, we agreed that the piano trust would cover the costs for advertising the public bid process.  

Our budget discussion was short as the Board of Selectmen is still unsure as to the exact numbers each town department will have to work with next year.  


Under New Business, Marci shared with us pertinent sections of the Open Meeting Law and the Executive Session section.  Under Exception 4 and 5, the board of trustees can enter into Executive Session without notice to the public or to the individual(s) who might be the subject of discussion so long as the trustees call an Executive Session in order to (a) discuss the deployment of security personnel or devices and/or (b) to investigate charges of criminal misconduct or to discuss the filing a criminal charges.  

We noted that on May 5, 2007, the daughter of the author of the Clifford, the Big Red Dog books, will be part of a program in our Activities Room.  Helena asked us to consider attending the “All Politics is Local” event, hosted by the Northeast Massachusetts Regional Library System on May 9, 2007.  


Phil, who is the town liaison to the Cable Access Committee, described to us the upcoming creation of a public access corporation which will run our town cable entity.  Phil is looking to recruit a number of interested individuals who are connected to various programs and offerings in the town for the corporation’s board of directors.  In this way, we can have representation from many areas of our town on the television technology.  Phil hoped that someone from the Board of Trustees or the Friends of the Library would be interested in serving in this role in order to take advantage of all that the library offers.  

Lastly, Karen reported on the change in officers taking place with the Friends of the Library and that the Friends were undertaking an effort to reach out to area businesses, inviting them to help purchase museum passes for the library.  


Our next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 25, 2007, at 7 p.m. 


We adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

Respectively submitted, 

Grace E. Curley

Secretary

